
Will the Sun ‘N Fun 2020 be cancelled due to COVID-19?   
This is a possibility, depending on the recommendations by the state and the CDC and we are waiting to hear from 
the NH Governor his guidelines for summer camps. However as of right now, Sun ‘N Fun is NOT canceled and has 
not yet been modified in any significant way. At next Atkinson Board of Selectmen’s meeting on May 18th, 
Atkinson Recreation will present the modified program based on the Governor’s guidelines and the results from 
the survey we sent out to our Sun ‘N Fun community. The Atkinson Board of Selectmen will discuss and decide 
whether we can have our Sun ‘N Fun summer program or not on May 18th.   
 
If yes, when would we be notified?  
Keeping our Sun ‘N Fun community up to date on all decisions is a priority of ours, so you would be notified after 
May 18th Board of Selectmen’s meeting, as soon as possible on any changes to the Sun ‘N Fun program including 
cancellation.    Please check our Recreation Poral page and Face Book Page.  
 
Would families be refunded the Sun ‘N Fun fee/s should it be cancelled due to COVID-19?   
Families will be refunded the full amount that they paid if the Sun ‘N Fun is canceled. How we will process the 
refunds will be announced at a later date.  
 
Can families cancel out of the Sun ‘N Fun even if the Sun ‘N Fun still runs?   
Yes.  Until we have more information, we are being flexible with families that are trying to make the best decision 
for their family during these uncertain times. Everyone will get plenty of notice once we have a new deadline 
date. Please continue to check for emails.  
 
If the Sun ‘N Fun runs, will it start earlier now that school is out earlier?   
As of now the Sun ‘N Fun will not be starting earlier, due to the hiring and training of staff. We will utilize the 
weeks before camp to prep for the camp to ensure counselors are prepared and excited to see their Sun ‘N Fun 
Campers! However, there is a chance that camp may start later should the current stay at home restrictions 
continue up until our camp start date. Again, we need time to train and prep at our facility before we can start 
Sun ‘N Fun.  
 
If the Sun ‘N Fun runs, will there still be field trips? How about rain date at Atkinson Academy and Community 
Center?    
We are not having field trips or rain days, based on the survey, many parents agreed to not having field trips or 
rain days in indoor facilities.  
 
Should the Sun ‘N Fun program be allowed to run, what COVID safety precautions will be taken?     
We are currently in the planning stages of implementing many precautions, but ultimately, we will be required to 
follow state and CDC guidelines. It is our plan to add as many as we are capable of doing given the nature our 
summer program. Please understand that we will try our best to include all safety precautions possible. 
 
 


